DARTEP MEETING MINUTES

Haworth Inn – Hope College, Holland, MI

April 13, 2007

Continental Breakfast hosted by Hope College and provided by DARTEP.
Welcome and Introductions:  Larry Corbett, President, welcomed everyone to the spring meeting that was coordinated with the MACTE meeting which was held in the afternoon at the same location.  MACTE invited everyone in attendance to lunch at which Jerry Robbins will be the speaker.
Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes was made by Ruben Rubio and seconded by Kate Jacobson was approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: A motion to approve the report (blue handout) was made, seconded and approved.  Hal announced that new membership dues bills will be sent out in May, and will reflect the new dues of $30 per member.  The membership list was sent around to highlight the name of the individual at each institution who should get 2007-2008 dues statement.
Election of 2007-2008 Officers:  Larry Corbett announced that the group needed to elect two individuals to leadership positions of Treasurer and Secretary.  The current Secretary, Joan Smith (MSU) will move to President. 
Donna Fielebkorn from Baker College in Muskegon and Ray Ostrander from Andrews University were nominated for the vacant Secretary position.  A motion was made to close the nominations and to take a secret ballot.  Motion was passed and candidates left the room.  Donna was elected to serve as Secretary for the upcoming year.
Hal Dittenber was nominated to continue as Treasurer.  Nominations were closed and a voice vote was unanimous.  Hal will serve as Treasurer for the upcoming year.
General Announcements:  We will attempt to stay with the same meeting dates for the upcoming year.  Those dates would be the first Friday in October 2007, December 2007, February 2008 and April 2008.  The October and April dates may need to change in order to coordinate with the fall and spring MACTE meetings.  Miller College has offered to host the fall meeting.  Hal suggested that we stay at Clinton RESA for the winter meetings.  U of M Ann Arbor and U of M Flint and Dearborn have offered to host meetings also.  

Organizational Reports:

●
AICEM - Donna reported the group will be meeting later today

●
Professional Standards – Larry reported there is a meeting next Tuesday and that the group is still in the organizational phase.  To date the group has met to learn what is expected by the state Board of Education.  It appears that the group of 26 will be working within three subcommittees on items that come out of the various study groups.

●
MATE – The Student Teaching Conference has just concluded and the Student teacher video selections are now into the second round of judging.  Sixty-two tapes were submitted.  Watch for an announcement of the Fall conference.
●
Dean’s Council – Karen reported that the fifteen public deans have been addressing issues of accreditation and the Superintendents Study Group teacher preparation issues. Questions of over producing teachers and of production of teachers in high need areas remain. The issue of offering MTTC tests on-line and on-demand have been raised; however it is not possible to offer these services with the dollar cap/limit that is set for MI test fees.  Also, more substantial practice tests are desired. A question of whether MI needs to cut back on some of its many endorsement areas has been raised.  

●
MACTE – Dave Hamilton indicated that MACTE is pleased to host the luncheon for today where the Student Teacher of the Year scholarship will be awarded.  Many changes are on the horizon.  Everyone is encouraged to stay and to participate.
●
COATT - No Report

MDE Update: Frank Ciloski reported the following for Flora Jenkins:
· Gave an overview of a Taiwan program to recruit elementary teachers in MI.  Transportation is paid and arrangements are made for housing.  Currently Christa Ried in MDE is the contact person for this program.  This is a great opportunity for new teachers who primarily will teach English in an elementary classroom.  reidk@michigan.gov
· Chantal sent information about enrolling in MEIS earlier this week.  Batch uploads can now be done when submitting certification recommendations; however institutions must have a MEIS account.  The system is now accessible to all institutions.  Individuals may need some training because it looks very different now.  

· Certification fees are expected to increase from $125 to $160.  If passed this would work out to approximately $32 per year for the lower tier of licenses.  A separate portion of the bill sets a fee for state periodic review.  

· Reading requirement is still set to go into effect on July 1, 2007.  Bonnie indicated all courses are out for review right now.  Most will be approved if it gives evidence of the things in the bill.  Course approvals are listed on the MDE web-site.  The group agreed that if a teacher has the completed application in the teacher preparation institutions by the deadline, the teacher preparation institutions will have time to get the recommendations to MDE.  Sept 30, 2007 is the last time MDE would process recommendations without the new reading requirement.  Candidate must have ALL requirements met.  Institutions agree to accept the approved course from any other institution in order to service teachers who may be caught in the recommendation quagmire this year.  
· Administrator certification program will be available on-line soon.
· Fingerprinting – Use school district or ISD ID# (agency #) must be used issued by the state police when processing fingerprints and criminal background checks under the School Safety Legislation.   Community health and child care workers have different numbers.    The law was amended to permit school districts to share prints.   NO STUDENT TEACHER IS REQUIRED BY THE LAW TO BE FINGERPRINTED, but that doesn’t stop schools from asking for it.  
· MDE is just about ready to begin audits in the six southeast MI teacher preparation institutions.
Steve sent out update to DARTEP. 
Catherine – Performance score survey data was sent to institutions on an excel spreadsheet.  MDE is being somewhat flexible in getting data back, but is asking for it as soon as possible.  

Job-Alike Discussions:

Certification: Discussed unusual questions of certification.  Asked if other CPR/First Aid more advanced courses or courses from other agencies are likely to be approved.  Discussed the fact that institutions must be very careful to check fulfillment of “old” reading requirements as well as the “new” reading requirements because individuals certified by MDE from out-of-state may not have met minimum reading in the past. 

Student Teachers Supervisors: Discussed issues with disabled student teachers and fingerprinting issues. 

Directors: Discussed the combination of History and Geography in the high school merit curriculum and what that might mean for our programs.  Also, a study group is looking at offering the Special education endorsement only as a Master’s level program. 
Adjournment:  Prior to adjournment Hal asked DARTEP members to recognize the Hope College representatives for the fine meeting space and breakfast.  A gift card was given to Larry Corbin to recognize his years of service as President of DARTEP.  Larry recognized Hal and Joan and their predecessors for their support of him and their leadership.   The meeting was adjourned and turned over to MACTE at 11:35.
Submitted by,

Joan G. Smith, Secretary
